
 

 

Daily update 
(25 October 2023, 10am) 
 
Topics in this Core Brief: 

• Update from the Area Partnership Forum 
 

Update from the Area Partnership Forum  
 
The Area Partnership Forum (APF) provides staff, through their Trade Unions and 
professional organisations, with a forum to engage formally with NHSGGC as an 
employer. This ensures that staff views can be raised and can influence the work of 
our Health Board. The APF operates jointly with Corporate Management Team 
representation from across NHSGGC and Staff Side representatives from our 
recognised Trade Unions and professional organisations, who, together, work in 
partnership to the benefit of our staff and our patients. 
 
The APF Workforce is jointly chaired by the Employee Director, Ann Cameron-
Burns and the Director of Human Resources and Organisational Development, 
Anne MacPherson. 
 
The Area Partnership Forum Workforce meeting took place last week. A number of 
important matters were discussed at the Forum and the following is an overview for 
staff. 
 

Service updates 
At every APF, the Forum receives an update from a senior leader from Acute, a 
senior leader from the HSCPs and from the Director of Human Resources and 
Organisational Development. This ensures there is a shared understanding of key 
issues and provides staff side with a chance to ask questions and raise any queries 
or issues from their members.  
 
At October’s meeting, the following updates were provided: 
 

• The Forum received an overview of Acute performance, highlighting that 
thanks to the hard work of staff across NHSGGC, our performance 
benchmarked favourably with other NHS Boards in the west of Scotland. The 
Forum discussed the importance of the local escalation process when 



 

matters become more challenging with a further update to be presented at a 
future Forum.  

• The Forum discussed the importance clear and consistent messages for staff 
who develop Covid. It was clarified that NHSGGC’s approach is the nationally 
agreed guidance for all Scottish Boards which was reissued recently, 
however, further communication will be shared with staff and teams to 
provide clarity.  

• The Forum received an update on RAAC, the type of concrete that has 
recently featured in the news. Buildings across the NHSGGC estate are 
being surveyed as part of the national NHS Scotland Assure led survey 
programme which is ensuring consistency of approach across NHS Boards in 
Scotland. Buildings identified will then be subject to further assessments and 
relevant communication to staff actioned. The Area Partnership Forum will 
receive regular updates.  

 
APF members considered a range of papers and presentations including: 
 

• NHSGGC Staff Health Strategy Update and the Staff Hardship Fund 
• NHSGGC iMatter update 
• Update on the closure programme for West Glasgow Ambulatory Care 

Hospital 
 
Staff Health Strategy and Staff Hardship Fund  
John Somerville, Head of Occupational Health, provided an overview of key 
deliverables within the new Staff Health Strategy being presented to the NHSGGC 
Board in October 2023. Key priorities of the new strategy are: 
 

1. Mental Health and Wellbeing 
2. Promote a fair and healthy workplace 
3. Address in-work poverty and promote  

holistic wellbeing to mitigate inequalities in health 
4. Support for managing attendance 

 
Staff can find out more about the range of support available to them on HR 
Connect.  
 
One of the recent strands launched under priority three, is a new Staff Hardship 
Fund. Hardship grants are considered as part of a wider needs assessment 
discussion, to ensure any member of staff seeking to access the fund is also able 
to access sustainable, long-term support. The service is entirely confidential and 
the details of anyone applying will not be shared with anyone. You can find more 
information about how to apply via the NHSGGC Support and Information Service 
or on the intranet.  
 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fstaff-recruitment%2Fstaff-support-and-wellbeing%2F&data=05%7C01%7CMargaret.Brodie%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7C2e81ac8939dc4dbc8d2308dbd538d6eb%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638338214975936712%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=f3CGuGqqVxAEqwTdjBvFtKIdjULPJ3zlFwXTwrg95w8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fstaff-recruitment%2Fstaff-support-and-wellbeing%2F&data=05%7C01%7CMargaret.Brodie%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7C2e81ac8939dc4dbc8d2308dbd538d6eb%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638338214975936712%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=f3CGuGqqVxAEqwTdjBvFtKIdjULPJ3zlFwXTwrg95w8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fhospitals-services%2Fservices-a-to-z%2Fsupport-and-information-services%2F&data=05%7C01%7CMargaret.Brodie%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7C2e81ac8939dc4dbc8d2308dbd538d6eb%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638338214975936712%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=heYt%2BNElEIXw7zBbI143Gt0GGwIa15r%2FRFrPpZgziy8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fscottish.sharepoint.com%2Fsites%2FGGC-Staffnet%2FSitePages%2FHardship-Fund-Is-Helping-Our-Staff.aspx&data=05%7C01%7CMargaret.Brodie%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7C2e81ac8939dc4dbc8d2308dbd538d6eb%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638338214975936712%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mtwcTI%2FIJ06FXuJbfGUSigNBE5if2%2FUDEa6%2BGp2aVfs%3D&reserved=0


 

iMatter Results 
Liam Spence, Head of Staff Experience, provided the APF with an update on the 
results of our 2023 iMatter survey. It was noted that the number of staff completing 
the survey, our engagement rate and the number of action plans compiled based 
on staff feedback had all improved in 2023.  
 
The APF noted that the most important thing about iMatter is that the staff feedback 
is used to make things better for all staff. Further updates on improvement themes 
being collated in directorates/HSCPs will be provided to a future APF.  
 
West Glasgow Ambulatory Care Hospital (WGACH) 
Natalie Smith, Depute Director of Human Resources, provided an update on the 
ongoing plans to close WGACH. There are a number of teams and services still 
based at the site and work is progressing on where best to relocate those teams. A 
project team, working in partnership, has been established, which will include 
developing a communications and engagement plan for affected staff. 

 

Remember, for all your latest news stories, visit our new Staffnet Hub: 

GGC-Staffnet Hub - Home (sharepoint.com) 
 

 

Staff are reminded to make sure their personal contact details are up to date on eESS 

 

  
It is important to share Core Brief with colleagues who do 

not have access to a computer.  
A full archive of printable PDFs are available on the website 

  
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fstaff-recruitment%2Fhrconnect%2Fimatter%2F&data=05%7C01%7CMargaret.Brodie%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7C2e81ac8939dc4dbc8d2308dbd538d6eb%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638338214975936712%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wghznUp1vkCC4m%2FBKE5wj6zDEVzRM9ln9Yn7QcPpO3Q%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fscottish.sharepoint.com%2Fsites%2FGGC-Staffnet&data=05%7C01%7CMargaret.Brodie%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7C2e81ac8939dc4dbc8d2308dbd538d6eb%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638338214975936712%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7Hk03EWy25MgJJfgPsSyjMbA1fvzSt8Q8RzEKCMcvfc%3D&reserved=0
https://nhsnss.service-now.com/ggc_hr
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fstaff-recruitment%2Fstaff-communications%2Fcore-brief%2F&data=05%7C01%7CMargaret.Brodie%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7C739176cb8fd441d6c96808db9fb5e069%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638279375717074338%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xLvOnCivewdZr48QEV2uT8JODkesVc4BHbMYAC%2FGEco%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fspeakup&data=05%7C01%7CMargaret.Brodie%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7C2e81ac8939dc4dbc8d2308dbd538d6eb%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638338214975936712%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=VB0tx8bwAAQoSJ%2BFK0aQLRA7z1icLgzVXtOBDzfadIo%3D&reserved=0

